
 

 
P.O. Box 1360 Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0          Phone:  (867) 983-4600     Fax:  (867) 983-2594 

 

June 19, 2018 
 
The Honourable Joe Savikataaq  
Premier of Nunavut 
Government of Nunavut 
P.O. Box 2410 
Iqaluit, NU  X0A 0H0 
 
Sent via regular mail and email: jsavikataaq@gov.nu.ca; premier@gov.nu.ca   
 
Re:  Congratulations from the Nunavut Impact Review Board regarding your 

appointment as Premier of Nunavut 
 
Dear Premier Joe Savikataaq: 
 
On behalf of the Nunavut Impact Review Board, I wanted to pass along my congratulations on 
your recently announced appointment as Premier of Nunavut. The Board is delighted that you 
will be able to bring your personal experience and understanding of Nunavut and Nunavummiut 
to this very important position during a crucial time for our Territory; I am also personally 
thrilled to see a fellow Kivallirmiut so actively advancing the perspectives and issues of concerns 
for our region. 
 
We look forward to continuing to work with you and the whole of the Government of Nunavut to 
ensure that development projects protect and promote the existing and future well-being of the 
residents and communities of the Nunavut Settlement Area while protecting the ecosystemic 
integrity of the Nunavut Settlement Area.  
 
The Board wishes you every success in the important work ahead in your new position as 
Premier of Nunavut. 
 
Warm regards, 
 

 
 
Elizabeth Copland 
Chairperson 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 


